
First let me say how impressed was I by the planning board commissioners in taking public 

comment and deliberating on both the facilities ordinance and proposed Phase 3 cannabis 

ordinance. I am grateful these thoughtful people are serving on our board.  

 

Two recommendations follow their deliberations:  

1. Their recommendation to notify adjoining landowners to a parcel that is applying for a use 

permit is excellent. The current 300 feet is useless: Most rural folks live farther apart. 

 

2. IT IS CRITICAL that further expertise be gathered to determine the amount of land that can 

be cultivated in any given zoning district. While I agree with PBC chair Pernell that 1 acre per 

parcel should be the maximum in any zoning district, it's clear that commissioners were simply 

throwing out numbers and percentages without any solid information to back up their 

recommendations. You need to bring in one or more of the knowledgeable experts from the 

Hopland Field Station and others who have studied the land in Mendocino County and can 

provide solid information that you can base your decisions upon.  

 

All this said, however, the commissioners' recommendations do not address the issue of black 

market growers that Sheriff Kendall and others said must be addressed in Mendocino 

County before ANY expansion should be considered. Sheriff Kendall believes the 

overwhelming majority of pot is grown on the black market and can put permitted businesses out 

of business. The carrot and stick approach of bringing black market growers into compliance 

must become your number one priority: completing outstanding permit applications and 

massively stepping up warnings, eradication and fines for black market growers. You must 

address this issue that supports an ugly and destructive drug culture in Mendocino County and is 

making so many of your law-abiding, non-growing citizens miserable, desperate for assistance, 

and in some cases violent.  

 

Finally, note this letter I received. It makes me sick to my stomach.  

 



 
 

—Suzanne 

 

--  

Suzanne Pletcher 

 


